
Spoke with Cathy 4/19 @ 11:15 about application as we believe the requested
variance is in error. No deck is proposed by church, their proposal is for an addition to 
sanctuary. The proposed addition is for NEW SANCTUARY PHASE 2 as depicted in light-
grey and is on western side of church. Variance is for front yard setback, 100-FT is 
requred and church is requesting a reduction to 55-FT.   EJP















Variance to Front Yard Setback
From 100-FT to 55-FT

pottengere
Polygonal Line
Approximate location of EX Storm Sewer Pipe

pottengere
Oval
EX Detention Basin

pottengere
Polygonal Line
Poles and overhead electric service into EX church

pottengere
Line
Thoroughfare Plan - proposed R/W location, 50-FT from center of Tylersville. Current R/W easement is 40-FT from centerline of Tylersville.

pottengere
Line
Estimated distance from Proposed Thoroughfare Plan R/W is 45-FT
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April 22, 2019 
 
 
 
 
West Chester Township 
Community Development 
Attention Cathy Walton 
9577 Beckett Road 
West Chester, Ohio  45069 
 
 
Re: BZA 19-04 (Lord of Life Lutheran Church) 
 
Dear Cathy: 
 
The Butler County Engineers Office has reviewed the application requesting a Variance from the front yard 
setback for construction of a new sanctuary as it pertains to the Subdivision Regulations, Storm Water 
Management Plan, Thoroughfare Plans, and Access Management Regulations (if applicable) and all of the 
design standard regulations and requirements and standard practices of this department/office. 
 
THE DEPARTMENT RECOMMENDS: 
 

       Approval          Disapproval          Approval With Conditions   
  
         

1. Modification of existing electrical service is necessary as an existing utility pole is within proposed 
sanctuary. 

2. Plan should locate & show existing storm sewer drainage system on property. We believe proposed 
addition will be located on top of the current drainage system. The county does not allow buildings to 
be placed overtop storm sewer pipe. Drainage system will need to be redesigned and relocated to 
accommodate addition. 

3. Additional storm water runoff need to be detained and current basin brought up to current county 
design standards. Site is to comply with OEPA Storm Water Discharges Associated with 
Construction Activity under the NPDES OEPA Permit OHC000005. West Chester Township and 
Butler County have been designated as a Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) by EPA; 
comply with water quality requirements. 

4. How many additional parking spaces, if any, will zoning require should a variance be approved? 
Where will additional parking be located? What is drainage plan for additional parking? 

5. The Butler County Thoroughfare Plan shows Tylersville Road classified as a Minor Arterial; having 
a full right-of-way width of 100-FT or a half-width of 50-FT. The current right-of-way easement is 
approximately 40-FT. We recommend consideration of a half-width right-of-way of 50-FT when 
reviewing variance request. 

6. A full civil site plan showing; proposed addition, grading, utility & storm sewer pipe relocation, and 
modification to storm water detention will need to be reviewed and approved by this office if 
variance request is approved by West Chester Board of Zoning Appeals. 
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For the above request. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Eric J. Pottenger 
Development / Storm Water Manager 
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